WMSOA Cracker Barrel Meeting – Grand Rapids – Minutes

September 24, 2012

7:00 PM
WMSOA’s Fall 2012 Cracker Barrel Meetings were held concurrently on Monday, September 24, 2012, at the Kentwood Public Library and at the Baymont Inn in Muskegon.  These minutes were taken at the Grand Rapids meeting.  Similar topics were covered in Muskegon.

Assignors’ Report 

Greg Pilbeam thanked all officials for their efforts and flexibility in the season.  WMSOA has filled 2140 officiating slots so far, and there have been almost 200 changes to deal with.  There have also been many new school contacts to educate about the assigning process.  Everyone’s willingness to go with the changes whenever possible is a big help to the assignors.  
WMSOA will be assigning for 10 MHSAA Tournament Districts this fall during the week of 10/15 thru 10/20, with all using 3-man systems.  Please make sure your Arbiter availability is up to date, and accept or decline any tournament assignments as quickly as possible.  Please check Arbiter at least daily to do this.  Please remember that to be considered for MHSAA tournament assignments, you MUST take the on-line rules test each year.  Taking the test in the Fall covers you for the entire school year, but the test can also be taken after the Fall season for consideration in the Spring.
Official Observations
Tom Walters has been pleased with the performances he has seen during his game observation work.  He reminds us that the proper sequence for calls is “whistle – point – signal”, indicating the foul and the new direction of play before worrying about showing the type of foul.  Control the game and don’t let coaches go too far.  Set a standard early and stay with it.  That will make things easier for the next officials working that team.  Talk to players to let them know you are watching and in control.

As the weather turns colder, make sure you prepare yourself for the conditions.  Dress appropriately and warm up properly so you can keep going for the whole game.
Situations to review from the season:

Overtime – Know what the proper procedures are.  Carry the chart with the various conference formats in your equipment bag so you can refer to it when needed.  The procedures for the MHSAA tournament are in the 2012-2013 Rule Changes and Interpretations on the Soccer page of the MHSAA website.
Game management – A good pre-game discussion is important to let you and your partners work together effectively.  During the game, work to be in good position to see and call the play.  Deal with dissent.  If a player shows “emotional” dissent in the moment, let him know you will keep things under control for everyone and settle him down before he goes too far.  As for the “calculated” dissent that tries to manipulate you, don’t let players or bench personnel influence you.  Stay calm and professional at all times; and if dissent needs a yellow card, don’t be afraid to use one.  Warn first, if you think that will help, then a yellow card for a recurrence, and a red card if dissent continues.  Referee for the good of the game.
Reckless challenges – A good guide to recognizing the seriousness of a foul is the USSF Advice to Referees, which has descriptions of careless (common foul), reckless (yellow card), and excessive force or endangerment (red card) challenges.
Advantage – Use it when it is appropriate to the age and skill level of the game.  Advantage does not change misconduct, so come back to issue a needed card at the next stoppage of play.  Never apply advantage if there is a chance of retaliation by the player fouled.

Field conditions – Be aware of them and let Greg or a board member know if you find something that is a significant problem.

Lightning and Thunder – STOP THE GAME!  Get players to shelter and wait as long as necessary (30 minutes from the last occurrence) or allowed before restarting.

Cards

To date, there have been about 110 yellow and 15 red cards.  The frequency of cards has been coming down as the season progresses, so most of the players seem to be getting the idea to stay in control.

Game Reports

Reports are getting better and about 80% have been completed on Arbiter.  Names, numbers, and the teams are necessary for yellow and red cards, with a brief explanation of the reason.  Also MUST know if a trainer and administrator were on site.  Any other unusual events, serious injuries, or safety concerns should also be briefly described.  Be sure to call Greg is a red card is issued to anyone.
Middle School/Freshman/JV Only/Charter School Games

Please remember that we need to cover Varsity games as our first priority.  Be careful about your schedule and don’t overcommit yourself.  We had to cancel one varsity game because there were no officials available.  We also still need more high school officials, so suggest HS registration to anyone you work with on other games who might be a good candidate. 

Other
We are still having a problem with some schools that are not paying at the correct rates.  JV and Varsity Dual - $93 / JV and Varsity Line - $88 / Varsity Center - $65.  Follow up with the school or with a WMSOA board member if you have receive an incorrect payment.
You will probably want to set up a REFPAY account through Arbiter, as several schools are now using it and more will likely do so in the spring.  Select the way you have REFPAY process payments for you to avoid any extra fees.  Go through the enrollment process carefully when you sign up.

A video was viewed that demonstrated proper Assistant Referee mechanics for the 3-man system, and we had a “live” demonstration of flag mechanics.  The video will be going out to members soon.  Thanks to our members who prepared the video.
Following the videos, the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted, 

Larry Olsen / WMSOA Secretary

